
Township of Edwardsburgh/Cardinal 
18 Centre St. PO Box 129, Spencerville K0E 1X0 
PH (613)658-3001 x5  
  
Attention: Gord Shaw, Director of Operations       Date: February 2, 2023  
 
Re: Tender for Ferguson Municipal Drain Culvert Replacements  
       Tender No. EC-PW-MunDr-23-01 
 
Dear Sir: 
 
The Tender for the Ferguson Municipal Drain Culvert Replacement project, closed on 
Tuesday January 31st, 2023. Seven (7) Tender bids were received, and Greer 
Galloway has reviewed the submissions and offers the following: 
 
Twenty-one (21) Contractors obtained the documents or were invited to bid on EC-
PW-MunDr-23-01. Of these contractors, seven (7) contractors placed a bid. The 
contractors who bid are listed in the table below.  
 
The lowest bid was $29,055.69 (inclusive of HST) which was under our cost estimate 
of $33,165.50 (inclusive of HST).  
 
The seven (7) bid results are summarized below lowest bid to highest.  
 

Company Tender Amount Pre HST HST Included Amount 

Willis Kerr Contracting 
Limited  $                        25,713.00   $                   29,055.69  

Goldie Mohr Ltd.   $                        28,200.00   $                   31,866.00  

Aarde Construction Ltd.   $                        35,305.00   $                   39,894.65  

TDM Construction  $                        41,500.00   $                   46,895.00  

W.H. MacSweyn Inc.   $                        47,900.00   $                   54,127.00  

In-Depth Contracting  $                        89,000.00   $                 100,570.00  

Neptune Security 
Services Inc.   $                      232,000.00   $                 262,160.00  

 
Willis Kerr Contracting Ltd submitted all the required documents at the time of Tender 
closing and there were no discrepancies in their submission. Willis Kerr had the 
lowest bid at $29,055.69 including HST.  
 
It is our recommendation that the Tender be awarded to the lowest eligible bidder, 
Willis Kerr Contracting Limited. The award price has come in under budget and the 
contractor has done multiple projects for municipalities with great success.  
 
If you have any further questions or concerns regarding this recommendation, please 
do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brittany Rothwell  
    
THE GREER GALLOWAY GROUP INC. 
CONSULTING ENGINEERS 

 

 


